# Take a Break...Near the Lake!

At Lake Village Campground



LV Newsletter 2022.09





# A note from the editor...

After discussion with the Board of Directors, we have decided that the newsletter will be an extended issue 2-3 times a year, while the interim issues will be abbreviated, due to information being shared at the Membership Meetings instead. Thank you for your understanding! Now let's enjoy the rest of our camping season!

# Table of Contents

Pg 1 - Note from Editor

Pg 2 - Message from our President

Pg 3 - Updates: Directors and Seniors

Pg 4 - September Events/Labor Day Wknd

Pg 5 - More September Events

Pg 6&7 - Cooking at Camp

Pg 8 & 9 - A Bit of Camping
Humor

Pg 10 - Current Board of Directors



# A Message from President Steve...

Hello Lake Village -

It has been an exciting summer with things going on!

I would personally like once again to thank the entire board, Volunteers, and the contractors for a job well done! You guys are awesome.

I would also like to thank Mike McClure, Sherri Gregory, Claudia Smith, and all other past Directors - even though you're not seated now - people have no clue what it takes to do this job - thanks you for your time of service.

Scott Jones decided not to run for another term on the board - I would personally like to Thank Scott for stepping up to assist the campground when needed and asked. Please Thank Scott for a job well done in serving our park - again THANK YOU for stepping up and your service on the board.

Summer is coming to a close and fall is upon us - even though we are slowing down and the kids are back in school - camping and activities still await all of you.

Please as the leaves Start falling - DO NOT BLOW ONTO THE ROADS OR INTO THE DITCHES - bag them in PAPER bags and take to the compost pile or Maintenance will collect them by your driveway. NO burning of leaves in the park.

Thanks to all of you for your donations to help us continue to grow. It takes everyone to continue growing and you all have been amazing!

Also as fall and winter come in, please remember to check your propane leak, carbon monoxide, and smoke detectors. Safety first!

I would like to welcome all our new members to our camp family and look forward to seeing you all at our activities!

Again, hope to see you all throughout the fall and winter months! Keep your eyes open for more information on off season fun and adventure!

Thanks,

Steve

# **Directors' Updates Plus Seniors News**

# Maintenance -

# Chris Myers

Report will be given at membership meeting on September 4<sup>th</sup>.

### Member Services -

# Kandy Miller

Report will be given at membership meeting on September 4<sup>th</sup>.

## Finance - TBD

Report will be given at membership meeting on September 4<sup>th</sup>.

# Secretary -

### Scott Jones

Report will be given at membership meeting on September 4<sup>th</sup>.

# Sales -

# Bonnie Myers

Report will be given at membership meeting on September 4<sup>th</sup>.

(Jim gave me his report prior to my meeting with the president, at which time we decided to hold off on reports. But since I already had Jim's report, I wanted to share it. Thanks, Jim!)

# Security - Jim McMillen

With 4 Security volunteers working hard to help keep our fellow campers safe, I have been able to turn my attention to other aspects to help the camp. One thing I have been working on with Bonnie Myers is finding the right software for the camp to automate online booking and generate and track electric bills, yearly membership dues, and such, so they can all be paid online as well as in person.

The other avenue Security been going down is looking at companies who provide camp wide Wi-Fi, so we could offer it to all our members as well as those in renters row and seasonal. My goal is to have both wi-fi and the new online reservation process up and running by next season.

Finally, I would just like to thank my security volunteers Chuck, Bill, Blaine, Eric, and Russell for all the time they have put in this summer to help keep the camp safe. It has been my pleasure working with you fellas this season and I look forward to doing it all again next year!

Thanks,

Jim McMillen

# Lake Village Seniors Association

Did you know that you can keep up on all LV Seniors activities simply by visiting the Seniors' Facebook page: LVSCA? It's true! Just some of the info included on this Facebook page.

# SEPTEMBER EVENTS

# **Labor Day Weekend!**

Friday, September 2: 7 PM - Hayride

8:30 PM - Movie in the Park

Top Gun: Maverick (Hilltop Lot 415)

Saturday, September 3: 10-3 - Elections on the Patio

11-? - Bounce House weather permitting

11 AM - Bingo at Party Center

1:00 - Kids' Scavenger Hunt at clubhouse

10:30-5 - Basket Raffle at Clubhouse

3-7 - Community Picnic

8 PM - Back to the 80s party/dance

Sunday, September 4: 9-10 AM - Chapel in the Woods

10:30 - Membership Meeting

11-4 - Ceramics on the Patio

1:00 - GaGa Ball Tournament

(ALL participants receive a prize!)

7:00- Night at the Races - Party Center

# And the rest of September

Saturday, September 10: 2-

2-5 PM - Chili Cookoff

7 PM - Awards

Time TBD - Camp Poker Run

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Saturday, September 17

Time TBD - Clam Bake - Pending

Time TBD - Facemyer Band on the

**Patio** 

Saturday, September 24

Time TBD - Camp Cleanup Day

(Lunch will be served)

Time TBD - Adult Prom Night

Pool Hours

depend on

Lifeguard

availability.



POOL HOURS
FRIDAY 6PM – 8PM
SATURDAY NOON – 4PM

15 MIN. SAFETY BREAK AT 2PM

SUNDAY 10 AM - 2PM

15 MIN. SAFETY BREAK AT NOON

# Cooking at Camp

(From Pillsbury.com)

### **Tips from the Pillsbury Kitchens**

### • Tip 1

Check that your cooking grate is campfire approved! You'll want to watch the rolls carefully, adjusting the location of the skillet as necessary. Flipping them frequently during cooking helps keep them from burning.

### • Tip 2

If you've never learned how to make cinnamon rolls while camping, make sure you have hot pads or hot gloves nearby so you can safely transfer the cast-iron skillet to a heat-safe surface when ready to serve!

### • Tip 3

Be careful cooking over open flames. Cast-iron cookware, like skillets, retains heat. Be sure to use care when handling and removing food from them during cooking.

### • Tip 4

Be sure to use metal utensils when cooking over a campfire; plastic utensils will melt due to the extreme heat.

# And now...the recipe!

# **Ingredients**

- 1 can (12.4 oz) refrigerated Pillsbury™ Cinnamon Rolls with Original Icing (8 count) or 1 can (12.4 oz) refrigerated Pillsbury™ Cinnamon Rolls with Cream Cheese Icing (8 count)
- 1. Build campfire, and let burn until most of the large flames have subsided; place campfire-approved cooking grate at least 6 inches above fire.
- 2. Spray 10-inch seasoned cast-iron skillet with cooking spray. Arrange cinnamon rolls in skillet; set icing aside. Place skillet on cooking grate.
- 3. Cook cinnamon rolls over moderate heat 11 to 16 minutes, turning every 2 to 3 minutes (rotating pan if necessary), until rolls are golden brown and cooked through.
- 4. To serve, top rolls with icing from can. Cool 5 minutes before serving.

Simple, yet delicious!



# A Bit of Camping Humor...









# YOU DON'T HAVE TO BE CRAZY TO CAMP WITH US **WE CAN TRAIN YOU**

# Our Current Board of Directors:

President/Chairman of the Board – Steve Kronstein

Finance – TBD

**Maintenance – Chris Myers** 

Security - Jim McMillen

(Jim has several security officers who can be identified by security shirts/vests, hats, and yellow/orange lights on their golf carts.)

**Member Services – Kandy Miller** 

Sales – Bonnie Myers

Secretary – Scott Jones

There will be 2 open seats on this board. It's important that you base your votes on knowledge and willingness to work, in order to have a Board that continues to help our campground grow. Remember, you will be voting for SEATS, not specific POSITIONS.

